The Dukes County Emergency Management Agency continued to improve its services to the County this year.

Although we didn’t have any significant Hurricane activity on Martha’s Vineyard this year, 2005 was one of the most active seasons. There were 31 named storms this year, with 15 Hurricanes. Two of these hurricanes, named Katrina and Rita were the most deadly and costly to the United States, wreaking havoc to the Gulf Coast infrastructure, thousands of deaths, and costing billions of dollars in damages.

The County Emergency Management Agency, for it’s part, tracked all of these storms with a new computer program called Hurrivac, provided by the National Weather service, and provided this information to the towns and the Red Cross. This is a real time hurricane-tracking program that allows us to download information directly from the NWS. It has features that allow us to view the latest advisories, mapping, moving the storm ahead in hourly increments, single or multi-track plot modes, wind and rainfall forecasts, historical track displays, Evacuation timing, tide gauges, and coordinates measurement tools that allow us to see just how close a storm track will pass Martha’s Vineyard.

Also, in 2005, the department became an administrator for a Mass Dept of Health computer communication and alerting system call HHAN (Health & Homeland Alerting Network). This State-run system is designed to alert members of the health care community, Emergency Managers, and others to events or threats of a health nature. The agency was given permission by the MDPH to initiate a pilot program that would test this system on a regional basis for functions other than health emergencies. As of the end of 2005, the system functions have been set up and it remains to be seen if it can be adopted for Island-wide use.

We also added a dedicated HAM radio capability to the County’s Emergency Management Agency’s assets.

This year has been a good one for the Martha’s Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association, which the County hosts.  One of the achievements of this body, made up of the Emergency Managers from the County, each Town, the Tribe, and the American Red Cross, was to come to an agreement that the County representative would be an information coordinating and dissemination body between the towns, tribe, and the Red Cross during emergencies. Another achievement was a Memorandum of Understanding signed by all the towns and the tribe regarding Shelters.

We look forward to next year for more progress in integrating Emergency Management services into the community

